CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING

PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 20, 2016
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Father Lemlin.  Members present were Jim O’Leary, Steve Kenney, Donna Bosworth, Jim McLellan and Walter Richardson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  Jim O’Leary made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved.
1) BAZAAR
Donna Bosworth reported that all major areas are being attended to.  A time line for bazaar activities has been prepared and Donna will drop off a copy at the church office.  Father Lemlin noted that the tickets had been sent out today.
2) SCOUTS
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the scouts are doing well.  There are now six groups including three Daisy groups, an Explorer group as well as the scout troop and cub pack. 

3) LECTOR/EUCHARISTIC MINISTER

Father Lemlin announced that Isabel Ortiz is a new lector and will be serving at the 10 a.m. Mass.
4) CHOIR

Father Lemlin noted that choir activities will begin in October. Mia Sylvestre is the new choir director and Sunday morning organist.
5) GRANDMA’S ATTIC

Father Lemlin reported that Grandma’s Attic continues to progress and that it is able to donate to the West Warwick satellite office sponsored by the diocese.

6) BAPTISM /FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin reported that there were 4-5 Baptisms over the summer and that there will be another one in December.  Religious education classes began two weeks ago with a good turnout.  Adult religious formation has also begun.
7) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

Jim O’Leary reported that the final pledge had been completed and that the capital campaign has been completed.
8) 25 WEEK CLUB

Father Lemlin noted that the 25 Week Club was doing about the same as past efforts.
9) FINANCE

Father Lemlin noted that finances have been good and collections have been averaging $3500 per weekend.  This should enable the use of the bazaar net proceeds for the maintenance fund.
10) REGIONAL

Father Lemlin noted that a meeting with St Mary’s, Christ the King and Saint John and James took place on September 7th.   Ideas were exchanged in which the churches could collaborate.  Suggestions include faith formation, outreach ministries and in the future office personnel.  The suggestions will be sent to the Diocese Planning Committee by the October 1st deadline.
11) MAINTENANCE

Father Lemlin reported that the scuppers had been cleaned and that the gutters will be cleaned 2-3 times per year.  If that does not solve the water problem then the next plan would be to explore constructing a shed roof over the flat roof.

Bids have been requested for the front door project.  The air conditioning is operational and is working well.  The final cost was $94,000.  It is the final capital campaign project.  Parties are being interviewed to take care of the grounds.  Summit Heating has been retained to clean the boilers.  Five to six dead trees near the playground are being removed.

.

The next meeting of the Pastoral Advisory Committee will be October 25, 2016.
There being no further business Jim O’Leary made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved.
